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From: Patrick Hodgetts
Sent: Friday, 17 March 2023 9:32 AM 
To: Enzo Camporeale 
Cc: Kate Lockery; Jacqueline Krynda; Katherine Garaty 
Subject: FW: NSW Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Crispin Dye 

[SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 
Attachments: 2023-03-10 - Letter to K Garaty - Developments re death of C Dye.pdf 

Importance: High 

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise 
the sender and know the content is safe.] 

Dear Enzo 

Further to the below, our instructing officers from the UHT have now obtained a copy of Detective Sergeant Wayne 
Popplewell's Duty Books for the period 1993 — 1997. An inspection of those Duty Books has revealed the inclusion of 
entries on 17 April 1996 and 23 April 1996 which refer to the purchase of a baton and/or Dr Schwartz. The content 
of those entries suggest that a baton was purchased by Sergeant Popplewell for provision to Dr Schwartz. A copy of 
those extracts are being prepared and will be provided under separate cover. 

In respect of the provision of an "opinion as to the likelihood that the extendable baton was, in fact, purchased by 
the NSWPF between April 1996-June 1997 for the purposes of obtaining an opinion from Dr Schwartz", we are 
instructed that the UHT agrees with the inferences expressed in your letter of 10 March in relation to the baton and 
is of the view that they are reasonable (being that it appears that a baton used as a murder weapon was not 
recovered from the crime scene, and that another baton was purchased by Detective Sergeant Popplewell for the 
purpose of analysis). The UHT is not able to offer any insight that is inconsistent with those inferences. 

We are instructed that the UHT is not aware of any further avenues of enquiry (apart from that suggested below) to 
obtain any further information that might provide further insight. 

Although Detective Sergeant Wayne Popplewell has been disengaged from the NSWPF for some time, we are 
informed that the UHT may be able to make contact with same to enquire whether he has any recollection of the 
matter. Please let me know whether you would like that attempt to be made, or whether the Inquiry would prefer 
to make that contact. 

We will separately respond to your further letter in relation to Crispin Dye of 16 March regarding fingerprint 
examinations. 

Kind regards 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer 
Office of the General Counsel 

NSW Police Force 

This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the 
consent of the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 

From: Patrick Hodgetts 
Sent: Monday, 13 March 2023 3:51 PM 



SC01.83473 0002 

To: Enzo Camporeale < > 
Cc: Kate Lockery < >; Jacqueline Krynda 
.< >; Katherine Garaty 
Subject: FW: NSW Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Crispin Dye [SEC=OFFICIAL:Sensitive] 
Importance: High 

Dear Enzo 

Thank you for your letter 10 March in relation to the matter of Crispin Dye. 

As regards the requests contained in your letter: 

1. Is a member of the NSWPF with expertise in fingerprinting able to examine the white paper (see Figures 1 and 2 
of Annexure B) either by inspecting a photograph or viewing the exhibit at FASS, and provide an opinion on 
whether the brown mark on the white paper is a fingerprint? 

This request has been considered by Senior Sergeant Anne Coady of the NSWPF Forensic Evidence & 
Technical Services Command (FETS). We are instructed that: 

1. Senior Sergeant Coady has reviewed the photograph of the white paper (Annexure B); 

2. Senior Sergeant Coady, in conjunction with a fingerprint expert at FETS, is of the view that it 
cannot be concluded whether the brown mark is a fingerprint or something else, however the images 
provided appear to be consistent with a partial fingerprint; 

3. FETS is able to receive the item itself for closer examination and consideration of whether any 
closer analysis is feasible, including the possibility of chemically treating the item for fingerprints 
(including in respect of the visible marks and any other fingerprints which may not currently be 
visible). 

Please let me know whether the Inquiry would like FETS to obtain the item for closer examination so that 
arrangements can be made, and the nature of any analysis that should be conducted. 

2. Can the NSWPF provide its opinion as to the likelihood that the extendable baton (Exhibit no X0001547254) 
was, in fact, purchased by the NSWPF between April 1996-June 1997 for the purposes of obtaining an opinion 
from Dr Schwartz? 

We are instructed that a request has been made to State Archives to retrieve Detective Sergeant Wayne 
Popplewell's Duty Books for the period 1993 — 1997. It is possible that these Duty Books may contain some 
information in respect of the extendable baton. I am informed that those Duty Books are anticipated to be received 
tomorrow. We will revert to you once those duty Books have been received and reviewed, which we anticipate will 
be completed by 17 March and we respectfully request an extension in that regard. 

Kind regards 

Patrick Hodgetts 
Senior Lawyer 
Office of the General Counsel 

NSW Police Force 

This email and any attachments may be subject to legal professional privilege and should not be communicated to any third party without the 
consent of the sender. If you are not the named recipient please contact the sender to arrange for the return or destruction of the email. 
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From: Enzo Camporeale 

Sent: Friday, 10 March 2023 12:12 PM 

To: Katherine Garaty 

Cc: Enzo Camporeale < ›; Kate Lockery 

< >; Jacqueline Krynda 

'( >; Patrick Hodgetts 

Subject: NSW Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Crispin Dye 

Importance: High 

Dear Ms Garaty 

NSW Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Crispin Dye 

Please see attached letter dated 10 March 2023, together with the annexures referred to therein. 

Regards 
Enzo Camporeale (he/him) 

Director, Legal 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

I acknowledge the traditional owners and custodians of country throughout NSW and their continuing connection to the 
land, culture and community. I pay my respects to Elders past and present. 

All mail is subject to content scanning for possible violation of NSW Police 

Force policy, including the Email and Internet Policy and Guidelines. All NSW 

Police Force employees are required to familiarise themselves with these 

policies, avai_able on the NSW Police Force Intranet. 

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It 
is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use, 

disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not 
waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this message 

in error, please delete and notify the sender. 
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